
 

NEWSLETTER   Term 1: 18th October 2024 

https://sjm.academy 

Telephone: 01323 730255 

Email: office@sjm.academy 

Whole School 

Reminder: 
 

NO NUTS 

are to be brought in to school. 

Thank you. 

Upcoming Whole School Dates 

October Monday 21st : SEND Parent Drop In 11-12AM 
  Tuesday 22nd : Flu Vaccinations   
  Friday 25th : Last day of term 

November Monday 4th : INSET DAY 
  Tuesday 5th : First day of term 
   Tuesday 5th : Parent’s Consultation 3.30-6pm  
  Thursday 7th : Parent’s Consultation 3.30-6pm 
  Tuesday 12th : Friends AGM 
  Friday 15th : Mufti Day - Tombola Donations  
  Monday 25th : Pantomime Performance 
  Saturday 30th : Christmas Fayre inc. Elfridges  

December  Tuesday 17th : Reception Christmas Sing 9AM &2.30PM  
  Wednesday 18th : Nativity Year 1 & 2 at 2.30PM 
  Thursday 19th : Nativity Year 1 & 2 at 9.15AM 
   Friday 20th :  Christmas Church Service (PM) 

Class Worship Areas  

Each classroom has a Christian worship area, which is added to regularly as 
part of classroom learning and reflection. They are spaces where the children 
can come and ponder, ask questions, reflect and pray. These worship areas are 
accessible and inclusive to all. 
They include age-appropriate Bibles, prayer books, a cross, candle and other 
helpful resources and artefacts to engage the children in thought and prayer. 
The children will also have a chance to bring in seasonal items to spark 
curiosity / awe and wonder e.g. natural seasonal items, like conkers/pine 
cones...  

The worship areas will follow the same theme as collective worship that is 
planned and delivered with our friends at St John’s Meads church. 

This enables the children to deepen their understanding and thoughts behind each Christian message. This is then 
continued with the teacher the next day with the children getting the chance to discuss as a class and carry out 
further learning activities around the message.   

Some of the messages we have had this term are:  

"Blessed are the Peacemakers" (Matthew 5:1-10) Value: PEACE. 
Jesus taught that God blesses those who show kindness and generosity, despite facing difficulties and hardships. He 
talked about those who work to make peace and said they would be called children of God. In a world full of injus-
tice, unfairness and war how can we be peacemakers?  

"Forgive Others" (Matthew 18:21-22) Value: COMMUNITY. 
Forgiveness can be hard, especially when feelings have been badly hurt but it's the best way to make things better 
and mend relationships. Jesus says we need to go on forgiving and even more radically, he says in Matthew 5:39 
that we are to repay evil with good.  

It would be lovely for you to talk to your child about what happens in worship as they really do enjoy the singing 
and actively engage with the biblical messages that are shared each week. 

Mrs Byroo 



Parent voice  
 

We value the role of parents and carers as key partners in your 
child's education. 

 

We would like your feedback to help celebrate things we are doing well and continue to identify 
areas where we can develop and improve. Your views are extremely important and will help us 
as we continuously strive to improve our school for your child. 
 

Please can you take this short survey, linked below. Closing Wednesday the 6th November 2024. 

  

Parent survey October 2024  

Harvest Festival 

The school Harvest Festival celebration in St John’s Church was amazing! 

As we took time to say thank you to God for the wonderful world he has 
given us and all the good things in it, it was so good to see children of all 
ages involved in leading us in everything ranging from a ‘Bread 
Challenge’ and a ‘Tin of Sweets’ Drama to prayers and our Bible reading, 
with two young people from year 6 leading us through amazingly well. 

In addition to the songs woven through, we also had time to explore the 
story of the feeding of the 5000 with the help of Rev Giles and to think 
about how we can be involved in helping to share the amazing things in 
our world - and he even had pieces of gluten free bread ready for every 
person to share on the way out…… 

As children from reception, yr 1 and yr 6 brought up the harvest gifts 
during the service, we realised how amazingly generous people had been 
in giving towards Foodbank and it was particularly good to welcome Iain 
from Foodbank who gave us a taster of what would happen to those gifts 
and how they would be able to give very real help to those struggling 
locally. A very warm thank you to all who gave so generously. 

Indeed, thank you so much to all who worked so hard to make our 
Harvest Festival celebrations so special. It has been so good to see the 
way in which the relationship between the church and the school has 
been growing and developing in recent years in all sorts of ways and we 
look forward to this relationship continuing to grow and evolve as we go 
forward from here. 
 

Rev June Hughman 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2FPages%2FDesignPageV2.aspx%3Fsubpage%3Ddesign%26FormId%3Dkn1RkxfBX0W6z2BEZFHCnfdvc4BQbCZJsXa40ICsY_FUNU5DTE5PVk9BR0I1NTBGNDhWUUNHR0FPWi4u%26Token%3D011e55a28c6744518be350432e7


Year 2 have been busy working on their gymnastics 
routine in PE this week. 

We have learnt how to safely roll, jump and balance 
and the children used their skills to put together a 
short individual routine. Next week we will try some 
group work.  

In computing this week Year 2 took a 
quiz all about e safety and being 
sensible online. 

We learnt that we should let an adult 
know if we see anything online which 
makes us scared or worried. 

We finished off our lesson with some 
free time on Lexia earning some 
certificates received in Celebration 
Assembly! 

Also this week we have finished writing poems in English. 

The children made a clear plan to ensure they included all the 
features needed to make a great poem. 

Their published learning will be sent home! 



We were also fortunate to have 
Heather Olver, an Olympic athlete 
who delivered a circuits training 
session which the children really 
enjoyed. 

Year 4 have been having a fabulous first term. 

The children had the opportunity to hold 
an Olympic torch when Mr Aston came in 
as guest speaker to talk the children about the 
Para Olympics in Paris. 

In English the children have really improved their grammar and punctuation knowledge 
and through our text A Bear Called Paddington have produced some wonderful writing.  

To help bring the story to 
life Mrs Riddle baked two 
beautiful Victoria sponges 
for the children to eat.     

In Geography we have been learning about where we live 
within the UK and learning about cities and counties, we 
are exploring National parks focussing on the South 
Downs National Park. 



News from The Friends 

   

Elfridges - Now at the Christmas Fayre  

Thank you for your donations today – you’ve all been so kind! 
 
We had originally planned to do Elfridges on 5 December, but 
will now instead bring Elfridges to the Christmas Fayre on Sat 30 
November! We will have a designated area where your child can 
come and choose a gift to wrap for a family member. 

More info soon! 
Drop your donation into the Elfridges box inside the main 
entrance. Thank you so much.  

  

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED for the Christmas Fayre  

Could you spare 30 minutes at the Christmas Fayre to help? 

The more hands we have, the more activities we can arrange and the more fun the event is for the kids! 
Please click on the link below to let us know if you can help on the day. 

>>Click here to sign up to volunteer  

 
Perform at the Christmas Fayre 

If your child is interested in singing, dancing or playing 
an instrument at our Christmas Fayre performance 
area, we’d love to have them! Please email us on: 
secretary@stjohnsmeadsfmsa.org.uk  

   
 

AGM – TUESDAY 12 NOVEMBER, 9-10AM  

You’re invited to our AGM next month where we will share how funds have been used this year and elect 
the committee for the forthcoming year. We would love more members to join our team, specifically in 
the role of Treasurer, so please come along if you are interested in finding out more. There’ll also be time 
to chat together afterwards, and enjoy coffee and cake. 

>> If you’d like to come, please RSVP by emailing chair@stjohnsmeadsfmsa.org.uk . 
You can also email to nominate someone, or yourself, for a particular role. 

 

Thank you so much for all your support 

The Friends of St John’s Meads 

https://www.surveyhero.com/c/zaemhpip
mailto:secretary@stjohnsmeadsfmsa.org.uk
mailto:chair@stjohnsmeadsfmsa.org.uk













